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Abstract:
The field of Plastic Surgery has always had innovative 
leaders prepared to push the boundaries of surgery so 
solve reconstructive problems.  From nasal reconstruc-
tion in ancient India started by Sushruta1, through to 
techniques pioneered by Sir Harold Gilles during the 
First World War where he was referred to as a “disrup-
tor”, and eventually recognised as someone who drove 
changes in surgery which are still adopted today.  Plastic 
surgeons continue to push the boundaries of reconstruc-
tion particularly as microsurgical techniques evolve allow-
ing more complex free tissue transfer operations2.  

Within BAPRAS (British Association of Plastic Recon-
structive and Aesthetic Surgeons) a group of motivated 
surgeons set up a Specialist Interest Group in Innovation 
to develop a platform for other people both within and 
beyond our specialty to get support to formulate new 
ideas and continue to innovate. 

Since its inception in 2016 the group looks to present a 
refreshing and positive arena for doctors to work along-
side other industry professionals to try to solve problems 
within the healthcare sector.  One of the main success 
of the group has been the development of yearly themed 
hackathons3. 

These events have provided plastic surgeons with the 
opportunity to present problems which are often over-
looked or simply coped with in an underfunded, busy 
healthcare system to product designers, IT experts, cod-
ers, marketeers and business developers.  In 48 hours we 
have seen app designs to change the way pressure sores 
are monitored, new technology demos of how to track 
patients around a busy hospital and innovative ways of 
organising the storage in an operating theatre to improve 
efficiency in finding equipment. 

These events have also allowed us to develop links with 
professionals that may have otherwise not engaged with 

the National Health Service largely due to barriers to 
funding4. 

We would be delighted to have the opportunity to share 
our experience of setting up a specific innovation special-
ist interest group, medical hackathons and an innovative 
environment for our specialty with the hope of inspiring 
others to do the same and also with the aim of developing 
the international links for our specialty. 
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